
Marshall Community Council 
Tuesday, November 10, 2020 
In Attendance: Seth Crump, Condee Wood, Michele Weber, Karen Miller, Amy Long, Amanda 
Yonker, Janie Nelson, Becca Mondau, Shawna Cardona, Libby Mullins, Sarah Pearson  

Agenda Item:  

Call to Order/ 
Welcome/Introductions 

Meeting called to order at 6:03 
Karen Miller - 6th-grade teacher at MMS; All members introduced 
themselves 

Reading of Norms 
(when applicable) 

 

Reading of October 
Minutes and Approval 

Motion to approve, Amanda Yonker second; passed to approve the 
October minutes.  

Presentation(s) None 

Board Vacancies Vacancies include:  
● President - nominees:  none today  
● Secretary - 2year position - Michele Weber - interim - until we 

have a parent who volunteers.  
 

Treasurer’s Report Janie N reported a balance of $32,980.10 in the MCC account. This 
does not include the $847.81 that was made at the McDonald 
Fundraiser.  The expense for the month included the subscription fee 
for Zoom.   ​November Budget Report 
Condee asked Janie what process she would like to use so that 
teachers can be reimbursed when they use their allocated funds. Janie 
wants teachers to scan and email a receipt so that teachers can be 
reimbursed. Janie will send reimbursement checks to teachers via 
mail.  Janie is donating the stamps. Amanda brought up that MCC 
reimbursement forms can be found online. Amanda suggested Janie 
buy a book of stamps with MCC funds.  

Principal’s Report Condee reported that she sent out an email regarding Veterans Day; 
Events have been created in an asynchronous format used during the 
Advisory classes this week; 
 
Update on in-person learning: most recent guidelines, from Dr. A is 
that all hybrid learning remains on-hold until January. For secondary 
schools that will be February. Hybrid would be an A/B schedule. Only if 
the transmission rate is down. We have had 15 of our DLC students on 
campus since the end of September with no incidents. Monday-Friday 
in the morning.  

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1pswX1sYCSbAJHOrZUmjCES8oo5Z5h4wLP_W-LCLgoFU/edit#gid=53094252


On Tuesday, our ELL students along with Melissa Wood and Amanda 
Yonker will be coming in for in-person learning. There will be two 
groups of 10 students. They will come 3 days a week; 
 
 The office will be locked, and front doors are locked but people can 
call the office number from outside the doors during office hours.  
 
Michele and Condee have been tracking closely students who are 
struggling. Our teachers are working really hard with kids but it’s 
difficult when kids aren’t participating. We have reached out to families 
to provide help, but there are circumstances where it is hard to get kids 
to engage.  We may have some of these kids in small groups of 5 
coming in possibly 1-2 days per week.  
  
Marshall has had a thriving active Equity Group. 13 staff members 
went through about 20 hours of training during the summer.  These 
staff members are working to provide opportunities for teachers to talk 
about equity in the classrooms. Eventually, the plan is to reach out to 
get community members involved as well in these meetings.  Condee 
has talked with McLane and Hansen about working together on this.  
 
Michele reports that we have started Lunch Bunch Groups. Kids were 
surveyed a few weeks ago about their interests. The greatest interest 
is in video game chats, Among Us game, Art and music.  Kids can 
attend lunch bunch groups by going to the MMS website and click on 
Zoom link.  Once they are in the group, they will choose which topic 
they’d like and will go to the breakout room with other students and 
with paras. We did a “soft” opening this week. The Bridge Music 
Project is underway on Wednesdays from 12:15-1:30.  23 kids are 
participating. Mrs. McBride, our new counselor plans to start a lunch 
bunch group soon.  It likely will be for new students who are interested 
in chatting with other new students.  
 
MAP testing started last week. Reading test was on Nov. 4. Math test 
will be on Nov. 18. Testing occurs in Advisory classes.  Several dates 
are scheduled for kids who either need to finish up their test or for kids 
who didn’t originally take the tests. Overall, testing appears to be going 
well. Kids (and teachers) are able to navigate the testing site and 
Zoom at the same time with success.  

Standing Committee 
Reports 

● Theater - Amanda has everything she needs in a drive.  
 

● Thanksgiving Plans - Condee reports that we have 29 requests 
for Thanksgiving Dinners; The volunteer that donated last year 
is able to provide 50 dinners this year for Thanksgiving.  She 
would like some help from MCC.  Families will come pick up on 
Nov 23 or 24th. Dinners will need to be ready to go by the 
morning of Nov. 23.  Families do still have an opportunity to 
sign up until Friday.  Condee will talk with Amanda about this 



(Amanda had to leave the meeting).  
 

● 49 families have requested help with gifts for the holidays.  We 
will do $25 Gift cards for 72 students. How can we do this 
virtually?  Sign up Genius is an option. Perhaps just stating the 
number of gift cards we need for specific places. So it wouldn’t 
be specific for the student but rather for the places.   MCC 
members volunteered to be at school on a certain night to 
collect gift cards (Karen, Shawna, and Libby). Most cards 
requested are Target, Walmart and Amazon. Amy Long is 
looking into Sign-up Genius.  Condee will send Amy the 
requests so that Amy can have it ready to send out after it 
closes on Dec. 4th.  

 
● Student Store - No report 

 
● 5K - No report 

 
● Website Update - Libby cc’ed Rob Knight regarding the 

McDonalds fundraiser. Libby thought Seth and Rob were 
working together on the website.  We just need to communicate 
with him about what info we want to go out on Facebook.  
 

● Fundraising- Update on McDonald’s night. We made $847.81. 
Next dining out night will be at Panera Bread; 20% will come 
back to MCC. Tuesday, Nov. 24th 4-8PM;  Amanda Yonker will 
send out flyers.  

● The December fundraiser will be at MOD pizza in Lacey (right 
off Yelm Hwy).  Date to be determined. 
 

 
 

Old Business ●  

New Business/ 
Announcements 

MCC Web presence; The website needs serious updating. Libby will 
work with Rob on getting the website updated. There are too many 
webpages. There are two MCC gmail accounts. They are not working. 
Rob has also tried to get in as well. Maybe Amanda Yonker has this 
information. Or Jenny Houghton? Seth suggests that on the MMS 
website MCC be spelled out because people don’t know what MCC is. 
Seth stated that when you open it up you will see the personal email 
addresses of members, past and present.  Seth suggests there be 
only one contact on this page.  We need better messaging on the 
MMS webpage. Becca Mondau suggested there be 1 website and 1 
Facebook page only. Condee will ask that our OSD website be 
updated. .  
 

Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 7:33 



 


